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Dear Sirs, 
 
Regulation of pre-paid funeral plans: Age UK response to HM Treasury consultation 
 
�,���Z�U�L�W�H���W�R���H�[�S�U�H�V�V���$�J�H���8�.�¶�V���V�W�U�R�Q�J���V�X�S�S�R�U�W���I�R�U���W�K�H���S�U�R�S�R�V�D�O���W�R���E�U�L�Q�J���S�U�H-paid funeral 
plans, whether new or existing, within the ambit of FCA regulation (Question 1 ). We 
consider that the advantages of using an existing regulatory system, that already 
covers other financial products used for funeral planning, far outweigh the benefits of 
placing the Funeral Planning Association (FPA) on a statutory footing, which would 
take time, duplicate energy and maintain the present unhelpful division between 
different types of product.  
 



 

Without this protection, some very vulnerable consumers (for example spouses or 
partners of planholders) would be left with reduced protection, which would be likely to 
bring funeral plans and the regulatory system into disrepute. There is an analogy 
�Z�K�H�U�H���V�X�F�K���F�R�Y�H�U�D�J�H���K�D�V���E�H�H�Q���D�S�S�O�L�H�G���µ�U�H�W�U�R�V�S�H�F�W�L�Y�H�O�\�¶�����Z�K�H�Q���F�U�H�G�L�W���X�Q�L�Rns were 
brought with FCA regulation. 
 
We are not in a position to answer Questions 11 to 13 directly (which consider what 
might happen if a provider decides to close down). However, we know that when 
insurance became regulated, many smaller or independent firms dropped out of the 
market instead of becoming regulated. Since many funeral plan providers currently 
�D�U�H�Q�¶�W���H�Y�H�Q���U�H�J�L�V�W�H�U�H�G���Z�L�W�K���W�K�H���)�3�$���R�U���R�I�I�H�U���Q�R���F�O�L�H�Q�W���P�R�Q�H�\���V�H�F�X�U�L�W�\�����D�W���W�K�H���S�R�L�Q�W���R�I��
regulation consumers and their funds could be at great risk, particularly if the provider 
declines to follow the options presented under 5.5. We are keen to know what 
mitigations or provisions may be in place for such circumstances to prevent potential 
consumer detriment.  
 
Similar concerns apply if a provider decides to transfer its assets to another business. 
If so, the Government and regulators will need to consider the impact on individual 
planholders whose plans are assigned to a new provider, and who will undoubtedly 
face some uncertainty. There might be a case for allowing them to withdraw their 
money from the plan without penalty.  
 
Another factor to consider might be whether increased publicity about the new 
regulatory system increases the likelihood of claims �± family members left behind are 
not always aware that a plan is in place and we understand that a large number of 
plans are cancelled at point of need for precisely this reason. With the introduction of 
regulation, would the FCA also consider the centralisation of data via a registration 
and request process to help address this issue, which currently also leads to banks of 
unclaimed client monies? 
 
I hope this is helpful. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Jane Vass 
Director of Policy and Research 
 
 
 

 
 


